November 2, 1943. Covernor Homer K. Ebright, Baldwin, Kansas. Dear Governor Homer: We are just wondering what time will be more conventent for you to come up Monday morning. I have written the chairmen of our committees that the meeting will be held at the Eldridge Hotel at 10:30. I trust that this hour suits you. I have always felt that many of the business men find it difficult to get there

earlier than 10:30, and if we move right along we can finish our business by noon.

Do you have a subject for your address that we might put in the Bulletin? Could we have your reply by Thursday night or early Friday morning? Thank you.

Rotarily yours,

FCA: AH

President.